
UPDATE  Mon 06/04/2020 9:11 PM 

Good evening, 
 
Great news!  Our residents are healthy and all going well this evening we will 
formally be out of outbreak tomorrow! 
 
We are juggling a high number of facetime calls to family.  Fortunately we 
received a donation of an additional IPad which will certainly help with facetime 
calls.  Thank you for the wonderful donation. 
 
For those inquiring…we are currently implementing a process for staff cell 
phones.  When staff check in at the start of their shift they are asked a series of 
questions related to their health.  They then have their temperature taken. This is 
all documented.  During this process the employee is required to sanitize their cell 
phone and place it in a Ziploc bag with their name on it.  Their phone is then 
placed in a plastic bin that is kept at the nursing station. Prior to putting it in the 
Ziploc they sanitize the phone.  This ensures that during their shift their phones 
are kept in a secure place accessible to them and not exposed or passing 
germs.  They can check their phone frequently while it remains in the Ziploc bag. 
 
We will be having Easter dinner for our residents similar to previous years, except 
no family this year.  This will be our first big celebration during lock down and 
hopefully our only one.  As always Carolyn and Mike are working hard at creating 
a nice environment celebrating Easter.  
 
There was one (1) confirmed Covid 19 case reported today bringing the Manitoba 
total to two hundred four (204).  Stay home so we can keep these numbers 
low!  We are being told that these number are expected to get much higher in the 
coming days. 
 
We are happy to answer any questions that you have.  Please feel free to contact 
me directly, Alison or our Business Office 204-257-9947.  
   
We hope that you are all keeping well, practicing social distancing and staying 
close to home.  We thank you for your continued support, positive comments and 
prayers~    
   
Please visit the website below for updates:  
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https://www.gov.mb.ca/covid19/  

 
 

BE SURE TO FOLLOW, LIKE & SHARE 
Facebook https://www.facebook.com/Golden-Links-Lodge-PCH-
265702143972832/ 
Instagram https://www.instagram.com/goldenlinkslodgepch/?hl=en 
 

 

Marcy-Lynn Larner 
Chief Executive Officer 

 
GOLDEN LINKS LODGE 
2280 St. Mary’s Road 
Winnipeg, MB. R2N 3Z6 
Marcy-Lynn.Larner@goldenlinks.mb.ca 
www.goldenlinks.mb.ca 
 
Phone 204-257-9947 (Ext. 225) 
Cell 204-232-2801 
 
“Because when you stop and look around this life is pretty amazing” – author unknown 
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